
 Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

Bendilly’s Bar & Grill, Ellsworth WI 

September 16, 2019 

 

Members Present: Larry & Sharolyn Johnson, Tina Huppert, Sheldon Huppert, Everett 

Muhlhausen, Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, Darren Place, Ken Majeski, Kurt, Kyle & Cindy 

Sundquist, Jack O’Neil, Paul & Leah Frandsen, Mark Kinneman, Mark Blodgett, Gaylen Langer, 

Guests Jeremy Brookshaw & Greg Marks  

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen. Motion to approve the Secretary’s 

Report by Darren Place, second by Sheldon Huppert.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Sharolyn Johnson, second by Gaylen Langer. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Thank you to Sheldon Huppert for paying for the banner for the fair booth. 

 

Mark Kinneman reported that we had 7 people the first night and 6 people for the second night 

working at the Pro Pulling Truck & Tractor Pull so will have a check coming for the fundraiser 

for the club. Vice-President Darren Place thanked all those who worked. 

 

Guest Greg Marks explained the fundraising meat raffle opportunity at Broz. We will need at 

least 5 people to work and the raffle will be from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. Motion was made by Tina 

Huppert, second by Mark Kinneman to do the meat raffle at Broz for a fundraiser for the club. 

Motion passed. Motion by Tina Huppert, second by Darren Place, to set the date for the raffle at 

Broz for October 27
th

, 4:30 – 6:30 p.m. Motion passed. The following people volunteered to 

work the raffle: Tina Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Mark Blodgett, Jack O’Neil, Brian Kemmerer 

and Gaylen Langer.  

 

Jeremy Brookshaw was asked if there were any problems in the Village of Ellsworth since 

residents could access routes and he had not heard any complaints.  

 

Mark Kinneman reported 290
th

 and 410
th

 Avenue was obtained for a route in Diamond Bluff but 

not 970
th

. Discussion took place. 

 

President Johnson will start working with the Pepin ATV/UTV Association to gain access in 

Maiden Rock and get residents to attend Maiden Rock Board meetings.  

 

President Johnson would need to ask for county roads for routes in November. 

 

 

 



 

New Business: 

 

Mark Kinneman will work with the Town of Oak Grove for routes and Sheldon Huppert 

suggested asking for opening the whole town.  

 

Mike Celt from Baytown called and gave permission to ride on his property to Mike’s Baytown. 

 

Ken Majeski has the Go Daddy bill due. Motion by Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen, second by Sheldon 

Huppert to pay the Go Daddy bill for the website. Motion passed. 

 

Member Comments:  

 

Jack O’Neil suggested two counties go together and print the snowmobile and ATV/UTV trails 

all on one map as it is much cheaper and showed an example. 

 

The next meeting will be held at Kenny’s Lawton Bar at the Intersection of Hwy 63 and Cty N, 

on Monday, October 21st at 6:00 p.m. Motion by Tina Huppert and seconded by Gaylen Langer 

to adjourn the meeting at 7:07 p.m. Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Barb Fritz-Muhlhausen 

Secretary 


